#### **Executive Board Members in Attendance:**

Mark Gauntner, Tom Miller, Jim Kerrigan, Justice Percell, Linda Riemer, Marvin Hicks.

A total of 19 attended the meeting.

The meeting came to order at 1:02pm.

Motion to approve August, 2025 minutes as distributed to club members, and amended with the phrase "The Cub Run Archers club donated five 3D targets to the VBA..." changed to "The Cub Run Archers club loaned five 3D targets to the VBA..." was seconded and approved unanimously.

## Officer/Director Reports

#### **President's Report**

Mark Gauntner reported:

- → The 2026 event schedule for Cub Run Archers is being worked on and will be posted on the Cub Run web site.
- → The Archery 201 class will start next Sunday.
- → The 2026 Cub Run Archers membership application is being updated.

#### **Vice-President's Report**

Tom Miller reported:

- → The August 10 shoot was attended by 30 archers.
- → "On the Clock" shoots will be scheduled for every other Tuesday evenings in December and January. The indoor range will be open from 6:30pm to 9:00pm, and members are invited to participate.
- → The next indoor shoot is November 8-9, 2025.
- → The club plan is to host three VBA shoots next year.
- → An inventory of 3D targets and cores is needed.

#### **Treasurer's Report**

Jim Kerrigan reported account balances for the end of August:

Field Archery \$ 8,739.35 Cub Run \$ 3,030.21 VBA Payable \$ 541.00

Total \$ 12,310.56

Motion to accept the Treasurer's report was seconded and passed unanimously.

### **Secretary's Report**

Justice Percell reported:

- → There are currently 91 members on the 2025 roster.
- → The next meeting will be October 5, with the Crab Feast to follow at 3pm.

### **Director of Indoor Archery**

Marvin Hicks reported:

→ We need to work with the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Board regarding misuse of badges, and requirements for archers.

Field Archery Director Dick Riemer added comments on guests and badges, which were clarified in an email:

The range badge holder, their spouse, and children until 22 years old, are considered the family. All are allowed to use the ranges under the supervision of range badge holder.

Everyone but the badge holder needs to fill out the liability waiver on each visit to any range, and sign in before starting to shoot. If a child over age 22 does not choose to become a chapter member, then they would be considered a regular guest needing to pay the guest fee. Otherwise, there is no fee for immediate family members to shoot.

When a badge holder brings in a non-member, a guest liability waiver form must be completed, a \$10 fee is collected, and the guest must sign in before beginning to shoot under the supervision of range badge holder.

Members, their spouses, dependent children or grandchildren under 22 years of age, living in the same domicile, may enjoy the privileges of the property, while escorted by the member, but will be expected to properly identify themselves at any time if requested to do so by Chapter officers, directors, range safety officers, or any member.

The key here is children up to age 22 must live in the same household to use the ranges free of fees.

Marvin Hicks continued:

- → There will be a possible work party scheduled prior to the November 8-9 shoot.
- → The club is continuing to lose money on paper targets, and should consider partial payment for targets.

#### **Director of Social Activities**

Linda Riemer reported that the caterer for last year's Christmas dinner is willing to cater this year's dinner for the same price.

Motion to set aside \$2,000 from the Cub Run Archer social account for the Cub Run Christmas dinner was made. The motion was seconded, and passed unanimously.

### **VBA** Representative

Paul Vogel gave the VBA report.

- → Club members unanimously agreed to submit a bid for the State shoot on April 25-26, 2026.
  - → The possibility of hosting the 2026 VBA Jamboree shoot was discussed.
- → Cub Run Archers Vice-President Tom Miller was the Spring 3D Classic winner. Tom also set a new record for the State Open.

### **Director of Field Archery**

Director of Field Archery Dick Riemer reported:

- → Announcements and flyers should be submitted by Tuesday, September 16 in order to be included in the next Arlington-Fairfax IWLA e-blast newsletter.
- → The back staircase of the clubhouse has been completed as a result of efforts by the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Building and Grounds committee.
- → Plans are being made for a gun show next March.

#### **Old Business**

Don Early announced that a new keypad and FOB reader will be installed soon at the front gate. Work is being done to distribute FOBS, and is estimated to be completed in February, 2026.

Mark Gauntner announced:

- → Efforts to revise Cub Run Archer's bylaws are continuing.
- → All ranges are to be inspected as soon as possible.
- → The Cub Run Crab Feast will be October 5, and the deadline for sending checks is October 1.

#### **New Business**

Mark Gauntner started a discussion on raising Cub Run Dues for 2026.

Motion to increase Cub Run Archers Dues from \$15 to \$20 for 2026 was made and seconded. The motion passed with one opposed.

Motion to amend the Cub Run Archers Bylaws in order to raise the Cub Run Archer Dues from \$15 to \$20 for 2026 was made and seconded. The motion passed with one opposed.

#### **New Members**

There were no new members at the meeting.

#### **Member Concerns**

Mark Gauntner announced that he had been elected to the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Board in July.

Mark Gauntner reported that at the last meeting of the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Board, the Board voted for increases of \$145 to \$195, depending on category of membership, for IWLA members in 2026. The proposed increase must be voted on by the members. Mark encouraged members to attend the next Arlington-Fairfax IWLA membership meeting to voice views on the proposed increase in dues. That meeting is on September 16, 2026 at 7:30pm.

The next Cub Run Archers monthly meeting will be October 5 at 1:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:20pm